Minutes from CLG Meeting 12th January 2023
1. Apologies : Sorry but apologies were lost when I changed email systems.
2. Minutes: These were accepted.
3. Operational Update from Dan Pearson
a. The facility is on track with it’s target tonnage.
b. There is a Plant stop scheduled for March, which will not be of the scale of the usual September scheduled maintenance closure.
4. Environment Agency Report 
a. There was no specific report from the environment agency but they have issued an Information notice and the agreed changes will be implemented by Year End.
5. Air Monitoring
a. Stephen Davies gave an update that Stroud District Council were considering deploying Particulate monitors across the District. This decision has still not been made but if this is confirmed then this committee will not need to deploy its own, but if not we will look at doing something ourselves.
6. Community Engagement
a. In answer to a question it was stated that there had been 21 breaches. Only one of these was not considered amongst the lowest breaches category.
b. There was question about Noise from the Plant but it was difficualt to attribute this to any event. A localised pump test has been carried out but this was agreed tieh the neighbours impacted. It was agreed that if the noise persisted, the time and place should be logged.
7. Next meeting : it was agreed that we will meet in person once a year. The next meeting will be on-line on 6th April at 7pm. (This was subsequently changed to the 19th April due to Easter.)
